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Dear Parents & Carers,

We have had a very busy, but hugely enjoyable start to 
the summer term. 

We are all aware of the turbulent time that our students 
have had to endure over the past year, and it is to their 
credit that they have been so positive in terms of the 
transition back to more normal ways of working.

I want to pay particular thanks at this time to all 
staff, and particularly teachers of Year 11, who are 
working so hard at the moment to provide a range 
of opportunities for students to demonstrate their 
learning and be in the best position to achieve 
their potential. Students must continue to seize 
every opportunity offered to them and work to their 
maximum capacity in seeking to evidence their 
learning which will be so important for them.

Our return to school has been marked by a refocussing 
on our school Motto, Vision, and Core Commitments 
with the emphasis on students respecting themselves 
and others. I want to thank all families for your 
support in ensuring that our students understand their 
responsibilities and show respect and courtesy at all 
times, both in school, and in the wider community. 
Mutual respect is something that we hold dear at 
Wade Deacon High School and is a core commitment 
that will not be compromised.

With kindest regards,

Simon Corner
Principal



Year 7 Sporting Success

It’s great to be able to tell you that our sports teams are now back up and running. And our footballers 
are already enjoying great success. Year 7 boys played in a tournament last week against very 
competitive sides from OBA and P&P with both A & B teams doing really well. Our A Team won the 
tournament and The B Team came a really creditable 4th. Our Y7 girls also beat their rivals over at 
OBA 4-0. Brilliant. Well done everyone. A great start!



Science in the Land of 
Make – Believe
Our Y7 students have been learning about the key adaptations of plants and animals. Their Easter 
homework was to design a make - believe animal or plant, describe the main adaptations and 
explain how these adaptations helped it survive in its habitat. 

Students have been really creative and produced some great work. Their descriptions and 
explanations were fed back verbally as individual presentations to help improve speaking and 
listening skills and confidence in particular. Brilliant!



Home 
Testing

A reminder to all parents & carers about the importance of Home 
Testing which should be taking place every Monday and Thursday 
and of the need to report results both to school and to NHS Track & 
Trace. Please see below and refer to our website for further details.



Community
 Drama 
Classes Up 
and Running
We know that many of our students will 
have missed their drama activities over 
the past year. Here's a great opportunity 
for our youngsters to engage again with 
something they love out of school.

Tuesdays 7.15pm - 8.15pm
@The Foundry opposite Tesco

sthelens@helenogrady.co.uk

Student Rewards
E-mail:



Mrs Oldfield
Student Support

Co-ordinator

Staff in the Spotlight

My working time at Wade Deacon started on the 1st November 1993.  I took up a position of Dinner 
Lady in what was then known as the ‘kitchen’.  I remained there for 9 years.  Although I was employed 
by Halton Borough Council, I would always tell people that I worked at Wade Deacon!  During my time 
as Dinner Lady, I found that I had a natural aptitude for empathising with our students.
 
I then took up the position of Corridor Supervisor.  While working in this position, the then SEN Leader 
suggested that I train to become a Teaching Assistant.  So, at the age of fifty-one, I embarked on a 
two-year night course at Halton College.  To say that this course challenged me, is an understatement, 
as I had been out of the ‘classroom’ for 36 years!  But my passion to work with the students, and 
determination to make a difference to their lives were the drivers I needed.  With immense pride, I 
passed the course with flying colours!

And so, in May 2007 I was accepted as a full – time Teaching Assistant in the Achievement Centre.  To 
this day I can honestly say I cherish my role. 

In my personal life, I am Mum to Paul.  I am extremely proud of his achievements and the work ethic he 
put in at school, college and university to accomplish his ambition of becoming an architect.  I have a 
few hobbies which include gardening (weather permitting!), decorating and interior design.  I watch all 
interior design shows on the TV!  In between all the above, I do find time to read which has impacted 
on Paul as he is an avid reader. 

To people out there who feel that they have not found their true vocation in life: please don’t despair, 
as I found mine at fifty - one!


